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Okay, I need some assistance.  

Does anybody out there know where the last 
8 months went?  I realize I am getting older  
and  more  forgetful,  maybe  I  forgot where I 
put them?  Maybe they are with my missing car keys,    
glasses and cell phone.  My calendar is proof that 8 months 
have passed since we started up our many club activities. 
 

Already many of you that are heading North are asking, 
“What do we have planned for next year”?  We have  already 
scheduled our Halloween party, monthly Alive After Five 
cruise-ins, Christmas party, Boat Cruise, car shows, more 
poker runs, more trips to exotic places like Arcadia and     
beyond. 
 

As of this date our club has been asked to take over the 
monthly McDonalds cruise-in. By adding activities,          
contests, special happenings, etc., Peace River Car Club can 
make the McDonald’s cruise-in a “sell out” event.  
 

In hopes of planning some summer events, Audrey & Mike 
Sundin have been gathering names of those of us interested 
in having some summer fun.  There are numerous places to 
go that are not affected by the weather.  Mike is pushing for 
a tour of the many local wineries that provide samples! 
 

Mike, another cool idea would be a tour of the local Blue Bell 
ice cream plant, I know they have some really good treats.  
Also, a tour of the air conditioned Cheney Brothers facility 
would be worth a look.  I also checked on a tour of the      
Wal-Mart plant on Rt 17.  They can only handle small groups 
and believe it or not, that huge building is a big freezer. They 
will provide heavy insulated parkas for the tour. 
 

Oh, I just remembered where the past 8 months went….that 
time was spent sharing good times and building memories 
with our friends!  Mary & I would like to thank everyone for 
your help, understanding and consideration during this past 
season.  
 

Whatever you do to enjoy the summer, stay healthy.  We 
have plenty more years to share and enjoy our friends.  See 
ya soon,  

 Craig & Mary Henry 

Iggy the iguana wanted 
to join our club.   He 

heard about ice cream 
and pie Friday and 
decided to drop by.  

Membership declined. 



 

We were 
invited to 

drive some 
of the 

members of 
the Mural 
Society of 

Punta Gorda 
and as you 
can see it 
was quite 
an affair. 

No these are not pictures of Joe Schaefer during his “Mafia” days…. 
and no that is not Ray Kent’s new girlfriend!   



 

There is always something interesting going on at our monthly Alive After Five. 
Since our old cars do not have backup cameras, Dean provides the old fashion 

method of  backing up …..hand signals…. 

I am worried about the mental acuity of our club 
members. It took four guys to find out where the 
battery was in Brian Higgs new car. And another 

four to find out how to turn on the ice maker 
in the refrigerator! 



 

I guess the 
word got out 

how much fun 
everyone had 

at the first 
one... as you 

can tell by the 
pictures we 

had a full 
house. 

Ron & 
Sally  

Muschong 
put on 

another 
great 

poker run!  

How many do you 
remember? 

 

Head light dimmer 
switches on the 

floor.  
 

Ignition switches 
on the dashboard. 

   

Using hand signals 
for cars without 

turn signals. 



 

DUES ARE COMING UP 
 

In October your $20 club dues will be payable, regardless 
of when you joined the club. 

 

You can pay them online by typing in the following 
www.peacerivercarclub.com/DUES.html 
OR you can mail a check for $20 made 

payable to “PRCC” to: 
Anita Douglas, Secretary, PRCC 

10724 SW Park Ave., Arcadia, FL  34269 
 

Please make sure you pay your dues before October 31st  as they 
will go up to $25 on Nov. 1st and $30 on Dec. 1st, etc. for every 

month that follows, with no exceptions! 

SUMMER CALENDAR 
 

While many of our members go north in the summer, there are 
still quite a few that are here year round.  Although we do not 
have meetings in June, July, August or September, we do plan 

activities.  If you have any ideas, please email: 
president@peacerivercarclub.com 

NOTE:  Clubhouse will close for the summer on May 28th. 

ARE YOU HIDING? 
 

If you have changed your mailing address, phone 
number or especially your email address we need 
to know!!  We are having a lot of emails bouncing 
back….so we call only to find it’s disconnected! 

I was in a coffee shop recently when my stomach started rumbling and 
I realized that I desperately needed to “pass gas.”  The place was packed, 
but the music was really loud, so to get relief and reduce embarrassment 

I figured I could time my farts to the beat of the music. 
 

I was really proud of myself and after a couple songs I started to feel 
much better!  I finished my coffee when I noticed that everyone was 

looking at me….and suddenly I remembered…. 
I had my earphones in and I alone was listening to the music! 



 


